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Dear parents, 
Welcome to September¬c 
Newsletter. My name is Anthi 
Panagiotou (BA Education Social 
Inclusion and Special Needs). I 
specialise in Autism Spectrum 
Conditions Education. I  am 
teaching Year 2 at Stoke on Trent 
and Year 1 Saturday at 
Erdington. 

Hi! My name is Eirini Lepintzi 
(BA in English Language & 
Literature /Modern Greek).  I am 
teaching Year 4 at our bra nch in 
Stoke on Trent. 

September is here! After the 
summer holidays we are all back 
with great energy and creativity 
for another fantastic school year. 
Given this opportunity w e would 
like to welcome back all the 
children and wish the best for all 
our new starters.  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

This is the first issue of our 
newsletter for this year. In each 
]_^dX¬c ^Ugc\UddUb i_e will be 
able to see what children have 
been learning as well as activities 
they take part in.  

Also, you can find useful 
information about upcoming 
events for your TYQbi c_ i_e T_^¬d 
miss out anything!  

We would like to welcome all the 
parents and new members of 
teaching staff and wish them an 
amazing academic year! 

This year is going to be another 
year of hard work and a lot of 
improvements.  

New books, new objectives, and 
the learning journey has already 
begun.  

 

Welcome Note for 
Our September Issue  
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Training day  
 
On Saturday 8th September 2018, 
all teaching and support staff 
from all school branches attended 
the inset day at Erdington School. 
 
 The interactive training was 
planned to meet the needs of all 
staff and prepare them to work in 
the school. It gave the 
opportunity to old and new 
members of staff to re-establish 
strategies and methods for 
delivering outstanding lessons.  
 
The inset day covered areas of 
teaching, learning, safeguarding 
as well as Basic First Aid skills.  
We would like to thank our Head 
teacher Dr. S. Tryfonos, Prof. A. 
Psychogios, Mrs. V. Kyriakou, Mrs. 
E. Trattos, Dr. E. Mavritsaki, Mrs. 
Andri Nikolaou and Dr. V. 
Amanantidou for a fantastic and 
useful training session.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Management Workshop 
by Prof. A.Psychogios 
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All members of staff had the 
chance to discuss issues and 
concerns regarding safeguarding 
with Mrs. Andri Nikolaou who is 
a Prevention Officer and 
Coordinator in Bristol. At this 
point, we would like to thank 
Mrs. Andri for coming in our 
School and gave us a lot of 
information and consultancy 
about ensuring the safeguarding 
and well-being of all children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

First Aid Training by Dr. V. Amanatidou  

 

Safeguarding training by 
Prevention Officer Andri Nikolaou  

 

Teaching & Learning 
Workshop by Mrs. E. Trattos  
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Child Protection 
& Safeguarding  
Article by Andri Nikolaou  

Child abuse is any 
action by another person 
 ̧ adult or child  ̧ that 

causes significant harm 
to a child.  

It can be physical, 
sexual or emotional, but 

can just as  

often be about a lack of love, care 
and attention. We know that 
neglect, whatever form it takes, 
can be just as damaging to a child 
as physical abuse. 

Schools play an essential role in 
protecting children from abuse. 
They have regular contact with 
children and young people so are 
in a strong position to ident ify 
signs of abuse and neglect. 

Your school can safeguard 
children by: 

³ SbUQdY^W cQVU U^fYb_^]U^dc for 
children and young people 
through robust safeguarding 
practices 

³ U^cebY^W dXQd QTe\dc gX_ g_b[ in 
the school, including volunteers, 
don't pose a risk to children 

³ ]Q[Y^W cebU cdQVV QbU dbQY^UT' 
know how to respond to concerns 
and keep-up-to-date with policy 
and practice 

³ dUQSXY^W SXY\TbU^ Q^T i_e^W 
people about staying safe 

³ ]QY^dQY^Y^W Q^ U^fYb_^]U^d 
where children feel confident to 
approach any member of staff if 
they have a worry or problem. 

Working Together to Safeguard 
Children (2018) and Keeping 
Children Safe in Education (2018) 
are statutory  guidance on inter-
agency working to safeguard and 
promote the welfare of children.  
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®As well as threats to the welfare 
of children from within their 
families, children may be 
vulnerable to abuse, or 
exploitation from outside their 
VQ]Y\YUc)¯ 

®C_]UdY]Uc dXU SXY\T¬c RUXQfY_eb 
will be your indication of the 
1RecU¯ 

Andri Nicolaou  
Child Sexual and Criminal 
Exploitation  Prevention officer and 
Coordinator  Avon and Somerset 
Constabulary  
 

 

 

 

Annual Blessings 
The first day at school welcomed 
all families and new students back 
from the summer holidays with a 
celebrating and holy tone.  

The blessings took place in each 
school branch. All teachers, 
students and parents attended to 
receive the annual blessings for the 
beginning of the school year. 
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